In the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building held COMMON COUNCIL on Wednesday, November 7, 1990, at 7:30 P.M. with Council President Kiesling presiding over a Regular Session of the Common Council.

REGULAR SESSION NOVEMBER 7, 1990

Roll Call: Regester, Foley, House, Olcott, Kiesling, ROLL CALL Fernandez, White, Service, Hogan.

Kiesling gave the agenda summation.

AGENDA SUMMATION

The approval of minutes was deferred until next week.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES MESSAGES FROM COUNCILMEMBERS

Regester commended everyone who particpated in yesterday's election and congratulated the winners. Hillside Drive is almost complete. Hooray! House reminded everyone about the Veterans Day Ceremony on Saturday, November 10 at 10:30 A.M. and he thanked I.U. for turning off the 10th and Bypass sign. Foley said that VEVA will celebrate on Sunday also at 10:30 A.M.

Olcott thanked Ann Vaughan for her work on the E911 project as well as Chief Sharp.

Fernandez welcomed new Public Works Director Ted Rhinehart and also thanked everyone who participated in the election.

White thanked I.U. for their support of the ambulance service as well as contributing half the cost for the new aerial ladder platform truck for the fire department. He offered condolences to the family of the IU police officer who suffered a fatal heart attack while driving his vehicle and commended the City's fast emergency response. Service called attention to the new art exhibit hanging in the Council

Chambers sponsored by the Hoosier Hills Art Guild. also thanked IU for turning off the sign. She also thanked all the people who worked the polls on

Election Day and reminded everyone how much fun it is to spend the day at a polling place. She also addressed the people who disagreed with a final planning decision made several weeks ago. She pointed out that the Council did listen even though they did not agree and that there is a difference between listening and agreeing.

Hogan congratuled Pat Williams for a job well done on Election Day as well as everyone who worked and volunteered during the months long process leading up to Election Day.

He thanked everyone.

Pat Williams also thanked Jim Fielder our County Clerk for the extraordinary job he did for this election. She also thanked everyone who participated, particularly the large number of city employees who worked for both parties.

Kiesling announced that the state manager of TCI (cable) will participate in a public hearing on Tuesday, November 13 at 7:00 P.M. here in the Council Chambers. She congratulated the City for reaching a 100% goal, and the IU Student Foundation is sponsoring a scrimage as a fund raiser for United Way and the Bobby Knight Library fund; Friday is Downtown United Way Day (5% of sales donated); and an upcoming dance is scheduled for November 16. She wished Lloyd and John and Linda Runkle a belated Happy Birthday. Foley thanked everyone who participated in the Habitat for Humanity project in his neighborhood.

Mayor Allison reminded everyone to watch Your City at MESSAGES FROM Work every Wednesday night right before the Council THE MAYOR meeting.

She introduced Ted Rhinehart, the new public works director.

She commended Andy Dodds and Charlie Kellar and Jim

Wattles who head the Heating and Air Conditioning Association here in Monroe County for their volunteer efforts as they checked the heating systems for 44 low income persons and made the necessary repairs and replacements free of charge. Phyllis Trinkle coordinated the program and she thanked everyone who participated.

The Mayor also read an encomium for Kathy Pipher who as a private citizen created a directory of services for people with disabilities.

The Mayor introduced Jim and Valerie Gray and the Habitat for Humanity Student coordinators and thanked them for all their muscle, hard work and care and concern for everyone in our community.

Mike Davis announced that the city has reached 100% participation in the United Way fund drive.

Glenda Morrison announced that applications for the CDBG grant program are now being taken for next year's allocation determinations. The fiscal year for CDBG will begin in June, 1991. Applications are also being taken for membership on the Citizens Advisory Committee which reviews and recommends CDBG allocations.

It was moved, seconded and approved by a voice vote that Donna Stieg be appointed to the Bicycle and Pedestrian Safety Commission as IUSA's recommendation.

BICYCLE COMMISSIO

It was moved and seconded that Resolution 90-32 be second READINGS introduced and read by title only. Clerk Williams read the resolution by title. RES. 90-32 It was moved and seconded that Resolution 90-32 be adopted.

The synopsis was given. There was no committee report.

Glenda Morrisn stated that this reconfirm is required by state law and is a legally advertised public hearing.

The resolution received a roll call vote of Ayes:9, Nays:0.

It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 90-44 be $\frac{\text{ORD. 90-44}}{\text{introduced}}$ and read by title only. Clerk Williams read the ordinance by title. It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 90-44 be

adopted. The synopsis was given. There was no committee report.

Pat Williams gave a brief description of the new precinct study committee; their responsibility was to create precincts with no more than 800 registered voters per precinct. This resulted in 32 new precincts for a total of 84 county-wide precincts of which 22 of the new precincts were in the City for a total of 49 city precincts. No Councilmembers were redistricted out of their districts.

It was determined that we would, at this time, redefine the Council district boundaries so as to contain the newly numbered precincts. We are not redistricting, that will be done in 1992 when we have certified census population numbers to work with.

Hogan added that basically we split precincts, added new ones and moved boundaries. The districts will be exactly the same size, there will be more precincts within each district.

It was moved and seconded that the ordinance be amended to read "Monroe County Board of Commissioners" instead of "Monroe County Commission."

The amendment received a roll call vote of Ayes: 9, Nays:0.

The ordinance, as amended, received a roll call vote of

Ayes:9, Nays:0.

It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 90-48 be ORD. 90-48 introduced and read by title only. Clerk Williams read the ordinance by title.

It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 90-48 be

It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 90-48 be adopted.

The synopsis was given. There was no committee report. Kathy Saunders said that this ordinance addresses the manner in which the Council actually operates in regards to meeting times, titles of officers, legal holidays, recesses, organizational meetings and various cancellations or special meetings.

The ordinance received a roll call vote of Ayes:9, Nays:0.

It was moved and seconded that the following ordinances be introduced and read before the Common Council by LEGISLATION FOR title only for first reading by the Clerk. Clerk FIRST READING: Williams read the ordinances by title. ORD. 90-52 Ordinance 90-52 To Amend Chapter 17.12 of the BMC Appropriation Ordinance 90-5 To Specially Appropriate ORD. 90-58 from the General Fund Expenditures Not Otherwise Appropriated.

Appropriated.

Ordinance 90-50 To Amend Title 14 of the BMC Entitled "Peace and Safety."

Ordinance 90-51 To Amend Title 16 of the BMC Entitled "Housing Inspection."

There were no petitions or communications from the public.

PETITIONS

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 P.M.

ADJOURNMENT

APPROVE:

ATTEST:

Iris Kiesling, PRESIDENT Bloomington Common Council Patricia Williams, CLERK City of Bloomington